Minutes from email Board meeting for October 2022
Participants: Cheryl Manzone, Bob Bennett, Betsey Merriken, Brad Caldwell and Karen Wolf

Current pickleball club account balance: $1396.52
We typically contribute $500 annually to the CF Employee Holiday fund. We have made that contribution again this year to thank all the employees that assist to make our club function throughout the year.

Current POA fund balance: $177.07
We will be able to spend down the POA fund balance by the end of the year. We just purchased printer ink, laminating pouches, instant ice packs, gas/oil for blowers, and signs for the Share the Season event.

We have not received any nominations for the upcoming opening on the Board. We have approached an individual, but have not heard back on their decision.

Cheryl will continue to check in periodically with Jim Whitmore concerning the paving of the social area and lights projects. Currently we are not aware that either is on any type of timeframe for completion, although Jim Whitmore is working on them.

Cheryl ordered metal court designation signs through the POA Maintenance department. This will eliminate the need for laminated paper signs on the gate entrance doors. They should be on the smaller side and match the look of other signs currently hanging.

The off-season schedule has been up and running for a few weeks now. There have been zero complaints (whoo hoo!) as we made the transition.

The new message board has arrived and been installed. Thanks to Brad Caldwell for designing and building the wooden frame used for mounting.

Cheryl contacted Cummings Cove and Sapphire Valley regarding holding intraclub events to reciprocate from when we went to their facilities to play. Both clubs opted to wait until spring to come here. We are still trying to get in touch with someone from Keowee Key regarding the same thing.

Jose Galan will hold clinics through November and then put them on hold through the winter months. He has currently reduced them to Tuesday only, all levels together, due to low numbers attending. Sign Up Genius has been revised to reflect this change.

Bootcamp with Helle Sparre was held. Both the morning and afternoon sessions were full. Some other players observed. It was a very successful event. Thanks to Deb Richter for all her time and effort to bring this player development opportunity to us.
